Mr. Hugh J. Cassidy, 1251 Jenkins, University of Oklahoma, Norman, Okla.

Dear Hugh:

It was very nice of you to write me as you did. I appreciate your compliment, and I enjoyed having a visit with you at Norman.

I have written a book entitled "Better Basketball", for coaches, players and spectators, which I think you would enjoy. In addition to fundamentals and techniques, there is an excellent chapter on the treatment of injures, and in the back of the book a chapter on "Tales of Yesteryears" - seven stories of actual experiences with our teams.

For a boy who is interested in basketball as much as you are, I believe you would get a great deal out of the book. I am not trying to sell you one, but I did want you to know about it. The book sells for \$4.00. I would be happy to autograph a copy if you want to buy one.

Whenever I cometo Norman I will be very happy to see you.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.